Board Meeting notes   (5/25)

All board members present on 7:30 Zoom call:  President Kirk, Scott, Denis, Bryan, and Jerry.

1.  Grievance Committee reported back on the complaint filed by Ryan Fitzgibbons against Sal Liggieri.  The board concurs with the recommendations of the Grievance Committee and will direct Sal not to use profanity or abusive language when dealing with TBLOA business.  Further incidents could result in his role of assignor being called into question.  No action taken at this time.

Sal will be informed of this in writing.

2.  Upcoming elections:
Bryan Nicolas and Scott Davey running unopposed.  Two candidates for Youth Vice-President, Denis Morgan and Ryan Fitzgibbons.

Both candidates will have the opportunity to write up a brief campaign statement to be sent out to membership through Arbiter.  This was to be due on 5/26 with the election beginning on 5/27.  
Edit:  on 5/26 Scott Davey motioned the election be delayed until 6/7 due a death in the family for Ryan.   This motioned has been accepted.

Voting members are limited to those members who paid dues.  There are 55 members eligible to vote.  

3.  Kirk brought up the fact that we are not currently a 501C3 (non-profit).  This means TBLOA pays taxes.  A motion was made to explore this after all expenses have been paid for the current year as it costs about $600 to file the paperwork to become a non-profit.  

4.  A second motion was brought by Kirk to explore having Arbiter generate 1099’s.  This cost will be investigated by Kirk.

5. Conversation was also had as to how we can have all schools pay through Arbiter Pay as opposed to TBLOA billing districts then having to refund for games not played.  Bryan Nicholas will investigate cost for doing such by contacting Hillsborough County Schools Athletics.  Long range plan is to approach districts about using Arbiter pay exclusively.  

6. Florida Classic will be held in Auburndale 6/18-6/19.  Sal has sent an email out about this on 5/26.

7.  Jerry reported a current balance of $16,231.  He reported about $6,000 going out to members in the next week with more being owed.   Youth Assignor Tom Fitzsimons and Sal Liggieri have not yet been paid the $2500 they are owed.  Denis will work with Tom to bill the youth organizations for the Youth Service fee.  

Meeting adjourned at 8:40.  




